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The Volley Ball League was broken up in the middle of the season, due to 
transfers, but at present an Inter-Room League is under way. This game has been 
extremely popular during the past season.

Congratulations are in order to Staff-Seargent G. H. McLewin who was recently 
presented with the Long Service and Good Conduct Medal.

Our best wishes are also extended to Constable A. H. Langille whose marriage 
to Miss Mildred Doherty was solemnized on January 3rd, at Owen Sound, Ontario.

Pensioned
The following members of the Force have recently retired to pension. Their present 
addresses are given in each case:—

Assistant-Commissioner H. M. Newson, April 1st, 193 8, Vancouver, B.C.
Superintendent A. E. G. O. Reames, January 1st, 193 8, 4644-7th Avenue West,

Vancouver, B.C.
Reg. No. 5 207, Cst. J. B. Rogan, January 1st, 193 8, 6 5 3 East 3rd Street, North 

Vancouver, B.C.
Reg. No. 9089, Cst. W. Sutherland, January 1st, 193 8, 189 Concord Street, 

Ottawa, Ont.
Reg. No. 6161, Sgt. A. Ball, February 1st, 1938, 208-9th Avenue, West, 

Calgary, Alta.
Reg. No. 4990, Cpl. J. Darwin, February 1st, 193 8, 7 Inglis Apts., Winnipeg, 

Man.
Reg. No. 9065, Cpl. O. Sundkvist, February 1st, 193 8, Queen Mary Street, 

Overbrook, Ont.
Reg. No. 9129, Sgt. B. V. Moore, February 9th, 193 8, Picton, Ont.
Reg. No. 5 5 24, L/Cpl. R. W. Warrior, February 13th, 19 3 8, Hope Bay, Pender 

Island, B.C.
Reg. No. 8004, Cst. M. J. Walsh, March 1st, 193 8, P.O. Box 13 3, Ottawa, Ont.

A full size billiard table has just been purchased by the Sports Club and is in 
use, out of working hours, every spare minute of the day. All members of the 
Division are deriving a great deal of pleasure from it.

"O" Division
The bowling league in the Division continues to enjoy the enthusiastic support 

of all ranks. During the Christmas season a social evening was held for the members 
of the league, and a drawing was conducted for which appropriate prizes were 
awarded. The evening was most successful and it is hoped a similar function will be 
held prior to the close of the season.

Many members of the Division have expressed the wish that a dance might 
be held following the Lenten season and in conjunction with the closing of the 
bowling season. The suggestion is finding favour with all ranks and present indications 
are that it will take place.
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